
17,600 NEW HYBRIDS BY
JUNE

Someone got a hold of the White House
credit card and is going on a hybrid buying
spree.

Today, President Barack Obama announced
that the General Services Administration
(GSA) will accelerate its purchase of
new cars for the government fleet by
investing funds from the American
Recovery and Reinvestment Act to buy
about 17,600 new, fuel efficient
vehicles produced by American auto
companies by June 1, 2009.

On March 30, President Obama directed
his administration to speed up the
purchase of these vehicles to increase
demand for American auto companies
during these difficult economic times.
The GSA moved faster than any time in
its history to launch this aggressive
fleet purchase strategy. By purchasing
fuel efficient vehicles from American
automakers over the next two months,
this move will help stimulate the
economy, support the auto industry, and
achieve energy-efficiency goals.

President Obama said, "The problems that
caused this economic crisis weren’t
created in a day, and it will take time
and hard work to get our economy back on
track. But I am 100 percent committed to
a strong American auto industry, and we
will stand with America’s auto workers
and their families during these
difficult times. As a part of our
commitment to the American auto
industry, I charged my administration
with using Recovery Act funds to
purchase a new fleet of fuel efficient
government vehicles to increase demand
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for our American auto companies and
stimulate the economy. I am pleased to
announce today that my team has moved
swiftly to accelerate this purchase and
give our American auto industry and our
economy a boost. This is only a first
step, but I will continue to ensure that
we are working to support the American
auto industry during this difficult
period of restructuring."

Well, there’s some good news from Detroit, for a
change. 


